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2021 Dates to Remember 

 
 Wednesdays  17th, 24th 
      Prep rest days. 
 Friday 12th February  

Breakfast Club in the Hall 8:30 am 
Icy poles at lunchtime $1.00 

 Wednesday 17th 
      School Council Meeting @ 7:00pm. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Newsletter No.2 

      February 11th 2021 
SUPPORT EACH 

OTHER 
TRY YOUR  

BEST 

 

ACT  

SAFELY 

 

RESPECT 

Breakfast Club!!! 

Friday, 12th February is the intended start date. 

Bully Zero 

The Bully Zero organisation will be visiting our school next 

week. The group will be having a webinar on Tuesday night 

for parents, carers and friends to view. The title is “It Takes 

a Village” so if anyone wants to invite someone else to 

participate that is okay.  

The program on Wednesday night will be held at school   

with all parents invited to attend.  

Day 1 Feb 16th  

6.00pm to 7.00pm ‘It Takes a Village’ program for parents  

 

 

Register in advance for this webinar: 

https://zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_A_jYY6XqQdqxgq

c9lWzLIg 

 

Day 2 Feb 17th 

9.00am to 9.45am ‘Understanding Bullying’ Prep-2  

10.00am to 11.00am ‘SafetyNet’ Grade 3-4  

12.00pm to 1.00pm ‘SafetyNet Grade 5-6 

 

6.00pm to 7.30pm ‘It Takes a Village’ program for parents 

 

 

 

Icy Poles are for sale 

starting tomorrow. 

$1.00 each these will be 

on sale Fridays till then 

end of this term. 

Confidentiality form 

Please fill out the form with your 

details on it so we can update our 

records with any changes. 

BUS REMINDER 

It is important that parents let the school 

know when their child is not travelling 

home by bus. This is a Duty of Care 

situation.  

 

 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fzoom.us%2Fwebinar%2Fregister%2FWN_A_jYY6XqQdqxgqc9lWzLIg&data=04%7C01%7CTrevor.mills%40education.vic.gov.au%7C33199f5fb6c04f2db73608d8ce169be9%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637485947193363345%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=xHwyyqJutiWXcdtE1PCHpdUODWecR5mmykg1VGDfu4g%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fzoom.us%2Fwebinar%2Fregister%2FWN_A_jYY6XqQdqxgqc9lWzLIg&data=04%7C01%7CTrevor.mills%40education.vic.gov.au%7C33199f5fb6c04f2db73608d8ce169be9%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637485947193363345%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=xHwyyqJutiWXcdtE1PCHpdUODWecR5mmykg1VGDfu4g%3D&reserved=0


From the Principal’s Desk 

Dear Parents, 

Great to see so many parents accessing the school’s new School Stream app. It certainly makes providing 

information to you so much easier. You can now access all our school forms and sign your permission 

digitally and send back. As well, you can access Newsletters and other information and news. You can also 

let us know of your child’s absence through this app. If you haven’t downloaded the app as yet, the 

instructions are in this newsletter, on our Facebook page, or you can contact Leanne at the office. 

SCHOOL CHAPLAIN 

Mrs Wendy Rowan commenced her role as Chaplain this week and will be at school each Tuesday, 

Thursday and Friday. She is visiting classrooms and helping out, to get to know the kids, but her main role 

will be to counsel students who are looking for a friendly, trusted person to listen to them if they have a 

worry or a need to talk to someone. She is available for parents/carers to talk to if they need assistance in 

any way. To enable your child to take advantage of Wendy’s time, you need to have signed the Chaplaincy 

consent form that went home on the newsletter last week (It also is available to view on the School Stream 

app). 

EXCURSION TO COBRAM 

What a great day this excursion turned out to be last Tuesday. We all travelled to Cobram to participate in 

a variety of physical activities at the Skillzone stadium. Children learned about the important components 

to a fit and healthy body, by undertaking activities that tested their speed, strength, endurance, flexibility 

and agility. During the snack break they all refuelled with lots of fresh fruit supplied by the P&F. We then 

travelled to Thompson’s Beach to eat their healthy lunches on the shady lawns, before going on a walk 

along the river. This was a great way to commence our term’s Quest theme on Healthy Minds and Healthy 

Bodies. What made the whole day particularly special for me was, that this is the first whole-school 

excursion we’ve been able to have since the pandemic, which I hope is a sign of better times to come. 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

We will hold our first Breakfast Club for the year, this Friday, 12th February in the school’s hall. Hollie 

Barnes will organise the breakfast with support from Helen the Chaplain and some senior school student 

volunteers. We intend to hold the breakfasts each Friday, but really need parent/carer support to share 

the load. If you can help let Hollie or I know. It’s a great way for the students to start the morning and it 

sets them up for a successful day.   

BADGE PRESENTATIONS AT ASSEMBLY 

Last Monday, we had our first official School Assembly and one of the important tasks was to present all 

our elected School Captains, SRC members and House Captains with their badges. Greg Brooks, our school 

Council President, was there to make the presentations. Congratulations to all our new office bearers (that 

you can see in the photo gallery). 

SCHOOL COUNCIL ELECTIONS 

Nominations for School Council are being called for. We have one parent vacancy on Council for this year, 

so if it interests you, please come and see me at the office. Nominations close on Monday, 22nd February 

at 4:00pm. The term of office on School Council is for two years and we have two meetings per term, 

usually on a Wednesday evening. 

 



SCOOTER AND SKATEBOARD DAYS 

Special skateboard and scooter sessions at lunchtime proved to be really popular last year, and so we are 

going to continue with them for the immediate future. We will have two lunchtime sessions - with the Year 

P-2’s on a Monday, and the 3-6’s on a Wednesday. Students must supply their own scooter or skateboard 

(no swapping or borrowing) and of course they must be wearing a helmet. Staff will supervise. Sessions 

will commence from Monday, 15th. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Literacy Award 

   

 

                                      

 

 

 

  Maths Award 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Playground  

Barrel Draw 

 

Angus Berndt, Jessica 
Anderson and Axel Henderson 

Ella Riggs, Tory Wilson, 

Mason Hanley, Declan 

Hughes and Brandon Swaine 

Ivy and Maya Henderson are our 

barrel winners this week. 

Abbie Graham, Flynn Cleary and Edith 

Bourchier. 

Absent: Cooper Lee-Madgwick and 

Paige Argus 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Captain Ivy 

Henderson and vice-captain 

Tory Wilson 

SRC Members Amy 

Payne, Harry Wood, 

Nicky P, Brylie 

Barnes and Madison 

Knight 

Grade SRC Reps Declan Hughes, 

Ella Riggs & Sierra Hanley 

Turtles Captain Tory Wilson 
 Vice-captain Aylssah Wilson 

Turtles Captain Madison Knight 

Vice-captain Jazzmyn Safe 

 

Wombats Captain Codey Edgar Vice-

captain Ivy Henderson & Harry Wood 

 

Emus Captain Amy Payne 

Vice-captain Blake Giddings 

 



 

Cobram excursion 

Lots of exercise 

happening here. 

Ernie lost a tooth on 

the way home. Hope 

the tooth fairy 

came. 


